
PROCEEDINGS OF MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING 

OF THE TOWN OF OAK GROVE, LOUISIANA 

TUESDAY, February 8, 2022 – 4:30 P.M. 

 

The Town Council of Oak Grove met in regular session on Tuesday, February 8, 2022 at 4:30 

p.m.  Present for the meeting were Council Members Nevels, Gammill, Walker, and Dunnahoe. 

Council Member Allen was absent. Mayor Holland presided. 

 

Invocation was led by Council Member Gammill. 

 

Council Member Dunnahoe made a motion, seconded by Council Member Gammill to approve 

the minutes of the January 11, 2022 council meeting.  The motion passed by general consent. 

 

Council Member Dunnahoe made a motion, seconded by Council Member Gammill to add the 

following business to the agenda: (A) discuss the lift station on Bon Aire Drive. The motion 

passed by general consent. 

 

Council Member Nevels made a motion, seconded by Council Member Dunnahoe to approve the 

financial statement and January 2022 bills for payment. The motion passed by general consent. 

 

Council Member Nevels made a motion, seconded by Council Member Walker to introduce 

Ordinance to revoke Ordinance 615. Voting in favor of the ordinance was Council Member 

Nevels and Council Member Walker. Voting against was Council Member Dunnahoe and 

Council Member Gammill. Council Member Allen was absent. The Mayor as the chair voted no 

to break the tie. Motion fails due to lack of support.  

 

Council Member Gammill made a motion, seconded by Council Member Dunnahoe to approve 

the 2021-2022 Budget Revision No 1.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

Council Member Nevels made a motion, seconded by Council Member Dunnahoe to approve the 

bid for LCDBG Water Treatment Plant Project. The bid was awarded to Womack and Sons 

Construction Group, Inc. in the amount of $1,147,250.00. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

Council Member Gammill made a motion, seconded by Council Member Dunnahoe to approve 

the resolution authorizing the sale of surplus property through LAMATS. The motion passed 

unanimously.  

 

Josh Madden and Doyle Jeter spoke about the Louisiana Music Trail and their hopes of placing a 

sign on the Court House square in honor of Tony Joe White.  

 

Chief Russell gave his monthly report. 

 

Superintendent Colquette gave his monthly report.  

 

Water Superintendent Moody gave his monthly report. 

 

Council Member Walker made a motion, seconded by Council Member Gammill to approve the 

bid in the amount of $14,450.00 to repair Bon Aire Lift Station. The motion passed by 

unanimously.   

 

With no further business to discuss at 4:52 P.M., Council Member Nevels made the motion, 

seconded by Council Member Walker to adjourn. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

 

_______________________ _   ________________________ 

Jennifer McCallie, Asst. Clerk    Adam T. Holland, Mayor 
  

 


